
City of White, GA 

City Council Meeting 
April 2, 2018 

 
 
Present at the meeting were Mayor Kim Billue, Councilman Dennis Huskins, 
Councilman Tina Wilhite, City Clerk Robin Deal and City Attorney, Leslie Simmons. 
 
The meeting was called to order by our Mayor Billue at 7:03 p.m.  Councilman Huskins 
opened the meeting with an invocation. 
 
The minutes from the meeting of March 5, 2018 were read and approved.   
 
A resolution was made to make Leslie Vaughn Simmons our new City Attorney.  A 
motion was made by Councilman Huskins and seconded by Councilman Wilhite.  A 
vote was taken and the motion carried.  Ms. Simmons reported that when the council 
was fully seated the city needed to take on rewriting the city charter since no updates 
had been made through the legislation since 1962. 
 
Mayor Kim Billue informed the citizens of a few trees that needed to be removed from 
city property.  A quote of $3000 was given to take down the two trees.  Due to 
generosity of a local business the trees were removed for free.  She also reported that 
several businesses had donated prizes and items to be used during the upcoming 
Spruce Up Your Yard Contest.  Lastly, she reported on the condition of our city hall 
building and turned the explanation over to the Chief for the details. 
 
Chief Hunter gave a floor by floor analysis of the items the inspector found.  He stated 
that the repair work could cost the city between $45000 and $75000. 
 
Chief Hunter reported that 59 tickets were written in the month of March.  He also 
stated that several drug arrests were made.  He gave notice to the council that Sgt. 
Tiller had resigned effective March 30th. 
 
City Clerk Robin Deal reported on the upcoming special election stating dates for early 
voting, registration, election day, review of the candidates and a reminder that two 
seats were open. 
  
Billy Baker gave an update on the Water Audit and the project on Richards Rd. 
 
Chief Hunter gave a list of items to be auctioned off by City Hall in a closed bid forum.  
Bids will be opened at the June 4th council meeting. 
 



Councilman Huskins made the motion to end the meeting.  Councilman Wilhite 
seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion carried.  The meeting was 
closed at 8:00. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin Deal, City Clerk 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


